 Approved         

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
February 26, 2014 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, February 26, 2014 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.        










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment 









          












2.0 Interim DPW Director, Bordeau – Department Update –  Interim Director Bordeau reported the third person (Mike Adams) was hired to work at the Transfer Station but he feels it is important for some of the DPW employees to be trained in case of an emergency and there is funds for the training in the Transfer Station budget. The BOS agreed this is a good idea. Interim Director Bordeau stated he has received 6-7 application for the vacant position at the DPW and he has two applicants that are in the process of obtaining their CDL licenses. Selectman Nickerson replied he feels they should already have a CDL and then build onto their certifications after they are hired. Selectman Nickerson noted that if someone was out then there wouldn't be another employee to drive the trucks but if they could get their CDL within 30 days, it would be okay. TA Veloski stated this could be a condition of employment. Interim Director Bordeau reported the DPW has been cleaning up and pushing back snow banks, until the grader's brake line broke, so now they will be repairing. Interim Director Bordeau reported Mike Adams worked his first weekend at the Transfer Station and things have been going very well. Selectman Ober stated she heard he helped out at the DPW and Interim Director Bordeau replied yes, it helped improve our service time which was very helpful. Interim Director Bordeau stated residents are allowed to take sand & salt from the shed but he feels they are taking too much and would like to lock the gate when not operating and limit the amount of sand & salt residents can take. Interim Director Bordeau provided the BOS with surrounding municipalities policies. Interim Director Bordeau noted he has seen some residents come and take five, five gallon pales of salt. Chair Giunta stated right now there is no policy and Interim Director Bordeau replied no, he has seen residents fill truck beds, which adds up fast. Selectman Ober stated they shouldn't be allowed to take salt. Selectman Nickerson stated if the Board limits the amount residents can take then the gate shouldn't be locked. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to have the DPW post a sign limiting the sand to three, five gallon buckets per day and no salt. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Interim Director Bordeau reported he has been having trouble with people plowing snow across the Town's roads and it is causing huge problems. Interim Director Bordeau explained he only stops residents if he has to and has had a 50% success rate. Interim Director Bordeau noted he has discussed the issue with the Police Chief and will be providing the Town's Snow Removal Ordinance ($100 dollar fine) when necessary. Selectman Ober suggested a fair warning be given and then the violation be document for the fine. Interim Director Bordeau agreed. Interim Director Bordeau reported that he & Mike Bean set eight guardrails for the Hermit Woods Bridge but DOT's Nancy Mayville said it wasn't good enough, so there is an additional estimate. Selectman Nickerson noted the bridge is the Towns and if paving is considered, there is a portion of Circle Point Road that needs to be repaired. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to have 60 feet of guardrail installed per M.A. Bean's suggestion. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Interim Director Bordeau reported the Hunkins Pond Road phase I & II bid has been completed, he & Jeff Jenkins measured the road & the culverts and Mr. Jenkins was a great asset. Interim Director Bordeau stated he has few dirt roads & bridges that he will be addressing during his next update. Interim Director Bordeau stated there is enough funding in the uniform line to rent them at $38.64 a week from Unifirst, it is approximately $2K but he would like the Board's permission. Selectman Ober stated she likes the idea because the police department & fire department have them, its part of the job and asked if the DPW employees are using any funds for boots. Interim Director Bordeau replied no, they are wearing their own boots currently. Chair Giunta stated it may not be a good idea for this year because of the current budget overages. Interim Director Bordeau and the BOS discussed the mailbox guidelines that are set by the Post Office. Interim Director Bordeau reported a second computer has been installed at the DPW to increase efficiency. Interim Director Bordeau stated the sand & salt line is over and he has used the FO Petraszewski's figure, which gives a to date figure of $143,377.35 dollars. Interim Director Bordeau noted the shed is stock piled and they are doing their best not to use the salt. Fire Chief Dexter thanked Interim Director Bordeau & Roy Clark for responding to clear the snow during a recent fire on Threshing Mill Road.                       














3.0  Fire Department – Chief Dexter – The BOS signed a Personnel Action Form for Ben Downes who completed his EMT Basic. Chief Dexter informed the Board he would be replacing the four gas meter because it is eight years old & the battery doesn't hold a charge and purchasing a new five gas meter, in the amount of $3,604 dollars from the EMS Equipment Warrant Article.  





   







 

4.0  Old Business 







  

    4.1 DPW Director's job description – The BOS reviewed and made various amendments. TA Veloski to finalize.   


  

 
              4.2 Letter to Welfare Officers Re: Welfare Laws –  TA Veloski stated the letter will be sent to 25-30 people and will ask if the cost can be split. Selectman Ober made a motion to have Chair Giunta sign the letter. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.      


       



  














5.0  New Business 
  








    5.1 Budget Committee Re: Budget changes – The BOS reviewed an e-mail response regarding notifying department heads of budget changes. Selectman Ober noted concerns where expressed because votes are being taken when department heads are not at the budget meetings. Katy Wells replied usually the Chair is contacted by e-mail and they are not required to notify each department but there is a learning curve. Chief Dexter reported he is spoiled by his liaison and asked why there is such a discrepancy. Earl Leighton replied some put more effort in to it but if you feel it is unfair, they can do away with it. Katy Wells stated all of the Budget Committees information is on the Town's web-site to get a hold of us and it is their job to check it. 



      5.2 Old computers – Chair Giunta made a motion to dispose of the old computers at the Town Office. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.









     5.3 Town Credit Card – TA Veloski reported the Library has asked to use the credit card but he is concerned with mixing funds because it could cause audit problems. 
     5.4 Special Revenue Fund – Selectman Ober made a motion to deposit $1,206.76 dollars in the special revenue fund. Chair Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.







              5.5
Furnace at the Town Office – TA Veloski reported one of the furnaces has a crack in the heat exchange. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to have TA Veloski pick the low bidder and move forward with replacement. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  




        

       

6.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.    










 
7.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None at this time.







 



8.0 Accept Donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time.













9.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          9.1 2/19/14 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of February 19, 2014. Chair Giunta motioned to approve the meeting minutes of February 19, 2014 with corrections. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 













10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.   





    












11.0 Selectman's Reports 
- None at this time.


















12.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 








  




13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 5, 2014 at the Town Offices @ 4:30 p.m.  













Respectfully submitted, 

April Rollins, BOS Recording Secretary 

2/26/2014

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


